CABINET MEETING
27th November, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.34 a.m.
"
ended:
9.44 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Lea, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner


(Councillor Hunt also attended)

248.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Hinds, Lancaster and Mann.

249.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th November, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

250.
SPORTS ACTION ZONE
Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a report on proposals for the submission of a stage two Sports Action Zone application to Sport England in respect of the City.

RESOLVED:

THAT the submission to the abovementioned application be approved.

251.
COLLECTION FUND ESTIMATED OUTTURN, 2002/03
A report of Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, was submitted in respect of the Collection Fund estimated outturn for 2002/03.

RESOLVED:

THAT an estimated deficit of £1,098,000 be declared on the Collection Fund as at 31st March, 2003, as the fourth step in the five year plan designed to eliminate the overall shortfall on that Fund.

252.
SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENTS

- DRAFT GUIDING PRINCIPLES
A report of Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, was submitted on the draft Guiding Principles for Service Level Agreements.

RESOLVED:

THAT the draft Guiding Principles for the operation of Service Level Agreements, under delegated budgets, be approved, with effect from 1st April, 2003.

253.
BUDGET COMMITTEE REPORT
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report in respect of the items considered at the meeting of the Budget Committee held on 27th November, 2002, in which it was indicated that the Committee –

(a)
continued to be satisfied that net expenditure generally was in line with spending plans;

(b)
was satisfied that the actions to be taken by Development Services, subject to the approval of the Lead Member for Development Services and, if necessary, Cabinet, would address the shortfall in income from the decriminalisation of parking enforcement for both the 2002/03 and 2003/04 budgets;

(c)
was concerned that Lead Members should “own” the comments made in the revenue monitoring reports in respect of the performance of their budgets; and

(d)
continued to be concerned about the apparent lack of progress with the Arts and Leisure savings, and, in particular, called for a report at the next meeting on the achievement of income from Cleavley Track.

254.
ELECTORAL MATTERS
The Chief Executive and Electoral Registration Officer submitted a report on various issues in respect of which the Electoral Commission were seeking comments.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the Electoral Commission be informed of –

(a)
concerns about a proposed joint election in 2004, particularly in respect of local authorities where the full Council will be elected; and

(b)
the need for the European Parliament ballot paper to be revised.




(2)
THAT arrangements be made for this matter to be discussed at the 

next meeting of the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities.




(3)
THAT the other issues referred to in the report be dealt with by the 

Electoral Matters Members’ Working Party and/or at Lead Member level.
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